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Mr. Chairman,

Distinguished Members,

I have the honour to introduce the report of the Secretary-General on
implementation of the rec.ommendations of the Board of Auditors contained in its
| report on the Capital Master Plan fér the year ended 31 December 201 0. This
report provides the implementation status as at 22 August 2011 for
recommendations that: (a) have been implemented; (b) are under implementation;

(¢) have been overtaken by events; or (d) have not been accepted. .

The Secretary-General has noted with appreciation the decrease in the
number of recommendations made by the Board for the year 2010 from 20 to 15

(or 25 per cent decrease) compared to the previous year. As at 22 August 2011,



three out of 15 recommendations (or 20 per cent) had been implemented and 11
recommendations (or 73 per cent) were in the process of being implemented, seven
“of which are targeted to be implemented by 31 December 2011. One

recommendation was not accepted by the Administration.

With regard to the 20 recommendations relating to the previous year, 17 (85
per cent) were implemented; two (10 per cent) were in progress and one (5, per

cent) had been overtaken by events as at 22 August 2011.

On behalf of the Secretary-General, [ would like to take this opportunity to
emphasize that the Administration is committed to the full and timely
implementation of the Board of Auditor’s recommendations and to the full

incorporation of these recommendations into the management process.

We recognize the positive contribution from the work of the Board of
Auditors to improve the efficiency and effectiveness of the United Nations. I
would like take this opportunity to express my appreciation to my clolleagues from
the Office of the Capital Master Plan, who are here with me today to respond to the
questions the distinguished Members of the Fifth Committee might have regarding

this report.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman



